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ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 3rd October 2016 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT             Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-chairman)
                               Councillor M Cole                               Councillor J Smallman
                               Councillor R Bradburn                        Councillor B Tarbuck           
                               Councillor P Lever                              Councillor M Billingsley
                               Councillor K Pace                               Councillor C Steel      
                               Councillor D Clifft                              Councillor D James       
                               Councillor A Gibbons                             
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft J P opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
TENNANTS - None
1.   ApologiES
Councillor Bryn Whitehouse tendered his apologies.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
None
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 25th July 2016

The minutes were proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn, seconded by Councillor Peter Lever as an accurate record and carried.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

None

5.   centres

The Pavilions – Councillor Beryl Tarbuck comments that Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) visited the site and found it to be tidy, she raised concerns about the number of vehicles that were parked on the site.
Long Lane – Teddybears Nursery – No comments
Long Lane - Open Space – no comments
Long Lane – Wyrley FC – The clerk had received an email from a resident regarding the overflowing dog bins,

the bins have been sited by the football club in an attempt to keep the pitches clean, the club have now emptied the bins.
High Hill –.The Chairman commented that the Rugby Club now have a new committee who wish to meet with Council, which will be arranged shortly. 
ECC –
Alarm – The Chairman confirmed the cost of £3,055 to cover the complete building plus an annual charge of £380 per year for monitoring and maintenance.  Members discussed the operation of the system, Councillor Peter Lever volunteered to engage the system in the evening when all hirers have left the building.
Grill over disabled toilet window – quote received,  proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Mandy Coles, quotes will be sought to install grills over the ladies & gents toilets.
Bar Facilities  - The Chairman confirmed that Plyvine Catering are no longer providing our bar facility, a new company has been approached and has met with the Chairman &  Vice-Chairman, and we are awaiting his comments.  Members discussed the present bookings and the bookings in the New Year, it was agreed that the new  year bookings will be contacted to discuss the present position.  Until a bar facility has been resumed hirers will be allowed to bring in their own refreshments.
Floor Covering – No quotes received.
Tearoom – The Chairman confirmed that new menus are out for the Autumn, Councillor Maureen Billingsley commented on replacement sink discussed at the last meeting, the Chairman commented that due to the shortage of space it was difficult to replace the sink with a commercial unit and house the existing dishwasher.  Members discussed the problem with the present sink, leaking and not fit for purpose because of the amount of washing up generated.
Councillor Ken Pace commented that he had received a complaint from a resident who said the room was cold, the fire exit door was open.  He Chairman confirmed that the heating was on, but the door was ajar for a short period, causing chill the immediate area.

ECC160
Councillor Beryl Tarbuck raised concerns about hot drinks being carried from the tearoom into the crafters room with babies and small children sitting at tables near the craft room door, Members discussed the risk and agreed to inform staff to be extra vigilant when carrying hot drinks and use a tray whenever possible.
Swan Park – The Chairman confirmed that the committee had reformed, they planned to raise funds to replace & repair equipment.
Brownshore Preschool –The Council will arrange a meeting with the Preschool committee as soon as possible.
6.  ECC – Phase 10 Refurbishment – Due to recent events no more work will be carried out until the New Year.
8.00pm Councillor Maureen Billingsley left the meeting.
7.  Finance
The clerk presented a statement of receipt & payments up to 30th June 2016 for Essington Community Centre proposed by Councillor Many Cole seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against.
The Clerk presented to the meeting statements of receipts and payments up to the 31st August 2016 all centres,
Essington Community Centre – proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by Councillor June Smallman and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
The Pavilions Broad Lane – proposed by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman)   seconded by Beryl Tarbuck and carried.
Long Lane Open space –  proposed by Chairman and carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears – proposed by Chairman and carried.
High Hill – proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  and  carried.   
Tea Room –  proposed by the Councillor Mandy Cole  seconded by Councillor Peter Lever  & carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
8.  Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday 5th December 2016 at 7.00pm
9.  CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:





DATE:
